AMENDED NOTICE OF STUDY COMMENCEMENT

Port Credit East Wastewater Servicing Optimization Strategy
Class Environmental Assessment

New Name! The project name has been changed from “Elmwood and Hiawatha Wastewater
Pumping Stations Service Areas Strategies” to account for an extended study area that includes
the vicinity of the Rosemere sanitary pumping station and Lakeshore Rd. East from the Port
Credit Library to Seneca Ave.

Background:
The existing sanitary pumping stations (Elmwood, Hiawatha, and Rosemere) and some of
the sanitary sewer mains in the general Port Credit East area are experiencing operational
challenges. The Region has initiated a Schedule “C” Municipal Class Environmental Assessment
(EA) for this infrastructure to develop an integrated and optimized servicing strategy to meet
existing and future growth.
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Your Input is Important

The study will take approximately a year to complete. Online public engagement will be held
to present the EA findings and to provide an opportunity to give the project team feedback. A
notice with the details about the online engagement will be published in Mississauga News
and Region of Peel's Website. Once the study is completed, the results will be published in an
Environmental Study Report (ESR) and be placed on public record for review.

Contact:
To be added to the mailing list or to receive further information about the project, please contact:

Italia Ponce, P.Eng.

Project Manager
905-791-7800, ext. 4583
italia.ponce @peelregion.ca

For more information on the project visit the Region’s website at:
peelregion.ca/pw/water/environ-assess and select Mississauga.

The Region of Peel is committed to ensure that all Regional services, programs and facilities
are inclusive and accessible for persons with disabilities. Please contact the Project Manager if
you need any disability accommodations to provide comments or feedback for this study.

This notice was first issued on November 5, 2020

With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record of the study.
The study is being conducted according to the requirements of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment,
which is a planning process approved under Ontario’s Environmental Assessment Act.




